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· Annual Membership Meeting – October 2, 2016 - Afterhour Ski Trail
· Board Members Meeting – October 11, 2016 – Rapids Riverside

Low attendance at the membership meeting on October 2 did not have the required number of board members (4 of 5 necessary) to make a quorum, so while discussion was held on the agenda prepared for the membership meeting, it was decided to schedule another subsequent meeting on October 11 in order to have a quorum to approve reports, vote on motions, elect officers, etc.  These minutes summarize discussion and results of the meetings for both October 2 and 11.

October 2, 2016 – Present: Cordell & Beth Manz, Greg St. Onge, Bob & Louise Cragin, and Dan Kephart (DNR)
October 11, 2016 – Present: Cordell Manz, Greg St. Onge, Bob Cragin, Jon Jurek, and Dave Schulz (DNR)

Election of Officers: Cordell nominated Jon Jurek for the position of ski club Secretary (being vacated by John Johnson) and also motioned to re-elect current board members (Cordell Manz – President; Bob Cragin – Vice President; Greg St. Onge – Treasurer; Al Klein – Board Member) to their present positions, and including Jon Jurek as the new Secretary.  Greg seconded/motion carried.

Approve 2015 Minutes: Greg made a motion to approve the 2015 annual meeting minutes. Bob seconded/motion carried.

Treasurer Report: Greg presented a financial report for 2015-16.  Significant expenses included expenses for the Riverview Loppet, electricity for the warming shelter, gasoline for grooming, and a laptop purchased for the state forest.  Income included memberships, silent auction items, and proceeds from the Riverview Loppet.  Current balance in savings/checking is approximately $23,000.  Greg also discussed several recent significant donations made to the ski club by Mike Spencer, Kelly & Phil Rodgers, and in particular, a donation forthcoming from Mike Van Sicklund in honor of Sally Runge for up to $8,000, who was a founding member of the ski club. Cordell motioned to approve the financial report with 2 corrections to be made by Greg to confirm the exact balance.  Greg seconded/motion carried.  

Season Schedule:  The club set the following dates for events for 2016-2017 ski season: Learn-to-Ski Days for Sunday, January 8th and Saturday, February 4th; the Candlelight Ski Night for Saturday, February 11th; and the Riverview Loppet for Saturday, March 4th.   

Brule River State Forest - Dan Kephart & Dave Schulz represented the state forest and updated activities/plans at Afterhours Ski Trail at each meeting, respectively.  
· Trails/Toilets - A new outhouse with pit toilet was constructed at the 6-Corners Junction on the ski trail this summer. The state is also working on researching the best way to help keep the smell down from the outdoor pit toilet at the trailhead. Lots of blowdown occurred on the trail this past year, but the trails are almost ready for winter.  The ski club held its annual work day also on October 2nd, with members working on the snowshoe trail and volunteers from Northwestern Green Club (Maple School District) working on the ski trails.
· Master Plan - Dave Schulz updated the club that the state has started the process to write the new, updated version of the Brule River State Forest Master Plan (for approximately the next 15-time-period).  On Wednesday, Oct 19, DNR would ‘launch’ the Master Plan for public comment online.  Public meetings are also scheduled at several locations including the Brule Town Hall on November 3, for the public to make comment.  Members discussed what the current, expiring Master Plan published in 2003 stated in regards to future development and planning at Afterhours Ski Trail and also for a proposed new ski trail and bike area called “Devil’s Hole Ski Trail” which was to be made near Samples Road.  For reasons such as cost, short staffing, budget shortages, etc, this proposed ‘new’ ski trail could not be made in the time-period since 2003. Those present discussed with DNR staff what could be realistic in pursuing in regards to further expansion & development at the Afterhours Ski Trail – such as adding additional loops for skate-skiing & classic trail expansion, mountain bike and snowshoe trails, a sledding hill, and designated trails for skijouring and where dogs are allowed.  DNR noted that they have seen increased interest from the public in having mountain bike trails available in particular.  DNR encouraged club membership to make comments (online, email, or in person at meetings) on the masterplan towards these types of additional trails & future development at Afterhours or within the Brule State Forest.   
· New Warming Shelter – DNR informed the club that Four Star Construction, Inc. of Superior had won the bidding process to build the new 24’ x 36’ Warming Shelter at the ski trail.  Construction was to start Thursday, Oct 13th, in hopes of having the new building ready for use this winter.  DNR and board members further discussed/reviewed how the ski club can help to complete the project by providing financial assistance for purchasing interior finishing & furnishing, including discussion of buying a stove.  After discussing gas, wood, and pellet stoves, it was agreed that the club would research buying a wood pellet stove for the new building.  Finished, pine paneling would be purchased from Poplar/Iron River Building Supply.  Greg made a motion to provide monies to the state forest for up to $12,000-$15,000 as necessary to finish interior construction and furnishings of the new shelter (including purchase of items such as: pellet stove, paneling, lighting, tables/chairs, fans, microwave, & coffee maker).  The idea was raised that the present warming hut might be able to be converted back into a heated, pull-through garage (with financial assistance from the club), so DNR staff could have a warm area to work on grooming equipment for repair/maintenance during winter.  With the new shelter being built, the parking lot area may require some improvements also. 
· State Forest Garage Sale – The state is planning a garage sale for the spring or early summer, 2017.  It could be an opportunity for the ski club to help run the sale, with proceeds going toward the ski trail.

Other Business:  Someone would need to contact Frost River in regards to donations for door prizes/auction items for the ski race, since Johnny Johnson had done that before.  Cordell agreed to do this.  Linda Hobbs agreed to do the Newsletter again this year.  Articles for the newsletter should be sent to Linda by the end of October.


